
 
February 19, 2013 
 
FASNY Property Security and Green Lawn Garden Center Activities 
 
Dear Neighbor- 
 
It has been a relatively quiet winter. However, there are a couple of developments we 
thought you should know about: 
 
Security Concerns in connection with the FASNY Property: We have received reports of 
activities on the FASNY property that are disconcerting: the use of BB guns, the 
encampment of a homeless man and the rise in the spotting of coyotes. There has also 
been an increasing amount of dogs allowed to run unleashed on the property. The 
Association wrote a letter to the Common Council copying the Commissioner of Public 
Safety and representatives of the French American School. The letter, together with 
photos, is posted on our website and can be viewed here. 
 
FASNY Application Process: We have been informed that FASNY has not yet submitted 
its responses to the public and governmental comments in connection with the 
environmental review (SEQR) process associated with their special permit application.  
 
Green Lawn Garden Center: As many of you already know, the Green Lawn Garden 
Center was recently sold. Many of you have reported to us that activity at the nursery 
on Ridgeway has changed. Many large trucks (as opposed to the smaller delivery 
trucks used by the previous owners) have been observed delivering landscaping 
materials, making traffic on Ridgeway more difficult to navigate. Also, the amount of 
materials stored on the property appears to have increased dramatically. We will 
attempt to find out more information and will keep you posted.  
 
Spring will be here before we know it! 
 
Thank you. 
 
-Terence 
Terence Guerriere 
President, Gedney Association 
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